Town of Jefferson

Office of the Planning Board

Minutes

June 22, 2021
Members present:  Chairman Michael Meehan, Jason Call, Bob Roy, alternate; Donna Laurent  
Absent:  Gil Finch, Gordon Rebello, Kevin Meehan, Selectmen’s representative; Wayne Kellner, alternate  
Others present:  Charlene Wheeler, Board secretary
The Board meeting began later than usual (about 7:15 p.m.) as Board members had been attending a gathering to honor Opal (Polly) Bronson who was retiring from serving as Town Clerk after 54 years.  

In the absence of a regular Board member, Bob Roy was designated a voting member for this meeting.
Minutes
A motion was made by Jason Call, seconded by Donna Laurent to approve as read the minutes of the June 8, 2021 meeting.  The vote to accept the motion was unanimous.
Financial Report

A motion was made by Jason Call, seconded by Bob Roy to accept the financial report but have the Board secretary seek further information about certain line items as there were questions.  The vote to accept the motion was unanimous.
Communications
The Board secretary reported there was a Zoning Board of Adjustment meeting on June 10 to hear three applications, one asking for a Special Exception to a operate home-based business and two for a Variance, one asking to replace a non-conforming trailer with a cabin and the other asking to build a garage closer to the lot line than 50 feet.  All were granted, one with added conditions.
Jason Call reported on a presentation made to the Select Board by Consolidated Communications to make broadband service more available to the citizens of Jefferson.

There were no new copies of building permits.  Bob Roy asked if the Board had seen a building permit for a lot on Red Brook Road and the Board secretary was asked to inquire if one had been issued and also to ask if the Davenport application which the Board had submitted comments on after their last meeting had been approved.  

Copies of Selectmen’s minutes can be read on the town’s website and any questions brought to the next Planning Board meeting.
Unfinished Business 
June Garneau who is working with the Board on its Master Plan revision had notified the Board she couldn’t be at tonight’s meeting because of an emergency and asked when she could next meet with the Board.  Board members discussed the Board meeting dates for July and August and pending business coming before them.  Jason Call made the motion to cancel the July 13 meeting, seconded by Donna Laurent.  The vote to accept the motion was unanimous.  The Board secretary will contact June to ask if she will be available for the July 27 meeting.
There being no further business, Donna Laurent made the motion to adjourn the meeting, seconded by Jason Call.  The meeting was adjourned at 8:05 p.m.

_________________________

Charlene Wheeler

Secretary to the Board
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